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I can’t tell it all! 
     God has done so much I truly can’t tell it all!  As I have been thinking about 
all that has happened these past several months and  pondering over all that God 
has done I am amazed, inspired, and in awe  by everything that I have seen my 
God do. But how do I convey this to those who have not seen what I have or 
experienced what I have experienced? As I begin to write this newsletter I am 
greatly aware of my inability to express into words the majesty and immeasurable 
grace of my Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. I am so grateful for all of the work that 
He is doing through New Day and in my own heart as well.  My deepest prayer is 
that God, in a way that only He can, will share with you the same excitement, 
wonder, and awe that He has allowed me to experience as you read this 
newsletter; my testimony of what Jesus Christ has been doing in my own heart 
and life and in the lives of people throughout the world.  

 
David Ingram 
A servant of Jesus Christ. 
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David…………Nov. 28th 
Heather………May 12th  
Hannah………Oct. 5th  
 

Anniversary 
Aug 30th 

 
 

As I desire to share with you what God has 
been doing in my heart and life I would be 

ashamed not to mention the wonderful grace 
He has shown me in the love of my beautiful 
wife and the gift of my precious daughter. 
Heather and I celebrate our 5th wedding 

anniversary on August 30th 2008! 
 

May God bless my wife for her love for me 
and our daughter and her steadfast faith in 

the Lord! 
 

http://www.newdaycm.org/contactus.html
http://www.newdaycm.org/
mailto:david@newdaycm.org
mailto:daisygirl512@juno.com
http://www.newdaycm.org/


 

  

 
      

   
 
 
 
 

 You know computers and the internet are powerful tools. They can be used as tools 
of great evil as we know all too well, where every kind of evil thought and 
perversion finds an outlet and individuals, homes, and even communities can be 
torn apart. They can also be used by God as tools of great good, to do awesome and 
amazing things.  A computer is being used to send you this testimony of the work of 
our Lord Jesus Christ. God used the internet to connect David and Benjamin back in 
Sept. 2006 in an amazing way. God is using web pages like newdaycm.org to 
encourage believers and He continues to use it as a tool to take the Gospel 
throughout the world, even in places that missionaries are not yet permitted to 
minister freely. We have had people working through our online Bible studies in 
countries like: China, Taiwan, Pakistan, Nigeria, and Singapore to name a few. In all 
there have been people from over 30 countries working through the online Bibles 
studies and using the printable materials. Praise God! 
 

New Day Christian Ministry Mogoko 
One of the people that have been steadily working through the Bible studies is a 
woman named Naomi.  She was paying by the minute to be able to study the 
lessons. She could not afford to stay on long so should would write down the 
lessons to take home to study and to share. The first time she contacted us we were 
preparing to go to Uganda and at the time we were $2000 short of what we needed 
to go. In her email she asked questions about the lessons and shared how the 
church there in Nairobi wanted to join our ministry and if in the future we could 
come to teach and minister to them.  At that time she did not yet know we were 
going to Uganda. With two weeks left we still did not have the funds we needed for 
the trip to Uganda. We began to look into traveling to Kenya and then on to Uganda.  
That same week we bought tickets into Nairobi, Kenya at $1000 less than flying into 
Uganda and after 30 hrs of travel arrived in Nairobi where 15 of the church 
members had been waiting hours to receive us and were starting to lose hope that 
we were truly coming.  When we arrived we were deeply moved by their love, 
humility, and great faith. We stayed in Kenya strengthening them in the Word, 
handing out the New Testaments we had brought, and organizing the new ministry. 
We were only able to stay a couple days before going on to Uganda. We returned to 
Nairobi when the revival was over and stayed with them several more days getting 
them established. While we were in Africa we were given enough funds to buy them 
a computer, printer, and everything they needed to be able to share information 
and print out materials for the church and for the school. We will be sharing more 
about the school later in the newsletter New Day Mogoko is made up of 8 different 
groups throughout Kenya with more than 400 members. We plan to go next year for 
leadership training conferences with all the groups, vacation Bible schools, and an 
evangelistic crusade. God is truly doing so much we can’t tell it all!   
Please visit our web page to learn more! 

                   New Day Online 

 
 

 

Coming back to the States for revival and to share! 

David will be preaching a revival at our home church, Germantown Baptist Chapel, in October. We will also be 
traveling to various states to share what God is doing in Africa and around the world through New Day. If your church 

or small group would like to have us join you to share all that God is doing please email us or give us a call soon! 

 



 

  

 
      

                                                                                                                                
                                                                          
 
 
    
 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
  

                    Uganda Revival 2008 

 

 

The journey from Nairobi, Kenya to Kampala, Uganda is not for the faint of heart. 
The word safari is actually the word for travel in Swahili.  Well we were defiantly on 
a safari. The trip took 14 hours one way and was filled with excitement. Imagine 
going 60 MPH off road in a bus, in the mountains, with the windows open and the 
occasional dust storm and you’re getting close. It is definitely an adventure that is 
not forgotten quickly especially when you know you will be going back the same 
way you came. When you could calm down enough to look out the window the view 
was breath taking.  We were happy to finally arrive in Kampala and to be greeted by 
Brother Benjamin. What a miracle to be face to face with Benjamin after 2 years of 
prayers and emails shared back and forth across so many miles. We arrived 
Saturday night and David shared his testimony with the message of a New Day and 
gave an encouragement to never give up because God is never through with any of 
us and our work is not done until He takes us home to be with Him in heaven. You 
can read David’s testimony at www.newdaycm.org/david.html. David also 
officiated his first wedding after the church service that morning. There was no 
rehearsal or anything, just right into it, talking about a baptism by fire!  The revival 
started on Monday and was held in a field in the middle of the main square. David 
and Josh preached from Monday to Friday and then returned to Kenya on Saturday. 
During the 5 days they were there sharing the Gospel about 40 people came to the 
Lord but it was only the beginning. The revival went on through the rest of the 
month.  
 

Brother Benjamin’s Report 
 

Greetings and Love, 
The fire you lit up is very tough for the enemy to stop, the other day some 
religious leaders stoned 2 of our friends but this has just fanned the fires, no 
retreat no surrender. The people who were stoned are healing, praise God. The 
revival went very well and over 150 people came to Jesus, some have joined our 
church and some have joined other churches, imagine if you didn’t come. You lit 
the fire and the days after you had gone many people missed you guys and we 
still miss you until God blesses us again with your coming. I know this is just the 
beginning of days, we look forward to a great relationship and working together, 
these people are so excited about the Bible program, thank you for your love for 
Africa. Your ministry is so wonderful; the bell is safe with me, thanks for that 
wonderful revelation. Dear it’s a new Day for Uganda and for our church. Your 
testimony will never fade away from the people's heart; we thank God for the 
gift of you." 
 

Brother Ben 
Jesus Christian Center 
Kampala, Uganda 

 (Click Here) to learn more and to view pictures and a video of the  

2008 Revival in Kampala, Uganda 

www.newdaycm.org/david.html
http://www.newdaycm.org/ugandarevival.html


 

  

 
      

 
 
 
      
   
 
 

 
 
 

                                            
 
                                                      
 
                                                                       
 
                                                         
 
 
 
  

We are very excited to share an amazing new ministry the Lord has made possible. 
Through our partnership with The Bible League of Uganda we are now able to make it 
possible for you to help place a Bible in the hands of the people of Kenya and Uganda 
in their languages. Since the Bibles are paid for there, the extremely high cost of 
shipping has been eliminated making it possible for more money to go into the actual 
cost of the Bible. Also everything that we give is matched by the Bible League. 
Everything that we receive goes directly to the cost of paying for the Bibles and is not 
used for any other purpose. The Bibles cost $7 and are distributed upon completion of 
a foundational Bible study. You can make a donation, or learn more about this 
ministry on our web page http://www.newdaycm.org/bibles.html 
 

Deaf Camp 2008 

While David and Josh were preaching and teaching in Africa, Hannah and I were 
here in Puerto Rico and was busy going to the PRDM office daily to prepare for Deaf 
Camp. We spent many hours doing administrative work, shopping for food, and 
directing the loading/unloading of equipment needed for camp. This was the 5th Deaf 
Camp that I personally have been involved in. Deaf Camp will always hold a special 
place in my heart as I remember all the wonderful people I have had the opportunity 
to work alongside, and also the people I have met and now consider to be wonderful 
friends.  Because the Lord is expanding our call as servants to His work into 
International territory it has yet to be decided if we will be able to be involved with 
Deaf Camp 2009 and following.  However, donations for Deaf sponsorship will still 
be accepted and given to pay the way of any Deaf person wanting to go to Camp but 
is financially unable. A special thanks to those of who sponsored Deaf people in this 
year’s Camp.   
 

Heather Ingram 
Servant of the Lord, 
 

New Day Child Sponsorship 
 

New Day Christian Ministry now has a child sponsorship program. The children in the 
sponsorship are children that are members of New Day Christian Ministry Mogoko. 
New Day Mogoko has a school/orphanage that they started to help these children. 
There are 37 children and most of them are orphans. Most of their parents have 
either died of aids or in riots that occurred in 2007 after their elections. During that 
time many businesses were burned, including the ones that were in front of the 
church/school. Half of the building was lost to the fire and has not been rebuilt.  The 
children to the left, are Alfonce and Vivivan and their story is the picture below them. 
These children and others like them need someone to come alongside them and help 
them as they wait for the New Day God has for them. It is our prayer that you will 
consider sponsoring 1 or more of the 37 children in our school. Also the church/school 
is currently behind on their rent and need assistance quickly before they lose the 
building. If you feel the Lord leading you to get invested in these children’s future we 
encourage you to go to: http://www.newdaycm.org/newdaychild.html 

 
 

                         Bibles For Africa 

  

Visit us on line at: www.newdaycm.org 

http://www.newdaycm.org/bibles.html
http://www.newdaycm.org/newdaychild.html
http://www.newdaycm.org/


 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                      Ministry Support 

 
 

 

Thank you so much for the love and support you have invested in the work God is doing through 

New Day Christian Ministry. This is truly His work and we are very grateful for all that He has 

been doing. He has done so much we cannot tell it all!  What started out as a ministry to Puerto 

Rico has grown into a ministry that is literally taking the Gospel of Christ to the world. As God 

continues to expand His ministry the ways that you can invest in the Lord’s work continues to 

grow and expand. There are a variety of ways that you can join Him in the work that He is doing 

through New Day. Just like there are a variety of ministries at New Day, there are a variety of 

people that God will lead to support each ministry. We encourage you to pray and seek the 

Lord's will concerning the ministry He is leading you to invest your prayers, time, & financial 

support in. If you feel the Lord leading you to become more involved with any of the 

ministries we have shared with you in this newsletter please go to our web page at:  
 

http://www.newdaycm.org/ministrysupport.html where you can find ways to support the ministry 
work God is leading you to. Your donations can be made by check or credit card, by clicking on the 

donate button under the ministry the Lord is leading you to or you can send your donations by mail. 
Please be sure to write in the memo of your check or include a letter that will share with us where the 

Lord is leading you to invest your prayers and financial support. You can mail your donations and 
letters to:  

 

            

 

 

 

         Visit us on line at: www.newdaycm.org 

Sometimes we are asked if there are items that could be sent to us for support in place of 

sending a check. So with that in mind here is a list of some personal and ministry items that 

we are in need of: 
 

Diapers 18 - 28 lbs   Baby Wipes    Baby Clothes sizes 9-12 months      Baby Bath Wash 
Toiletry Items 

 

Folding Chairs   Deaf Bibles    English Bibles   Printer Ink Epson (CX4800)    Laptop Computer 
 
 

Gift Cards If you do want to send a gift card we suggest you send it with tracking and also keeping your 
receipt. We have already had one person that sent two gift cards which have never arrived. 

 
 

We can use: Walmart/Sam’s for groceries, Pep Boys for vehicle repairs/parts, 

Office Max for office supplies and Home Depot for church and home supplies. 

     

      Ministry Support                                 Gifts, Cards, or Letters 
 New Day Christian Ministry            David, Heather & Hannah Ingram 
         PO Box 801438                                          PO Box 801438 
  Coto Laurel PR 00780                                Coto Laurel PR 00780 
 

Remember 
donations 

to the 
Church are 

tax       
deductible. 

Coming back to the States for revival and to share! 

As we said above David will be preaching a revival at our home church, Germantown Baptist Chapel, in October. 
We will also be traveling to various states to share what God is doing in Africa and around the world through New 
Day. If your church or small group would like to have us join you to share all that God is doing please email us or 

give us a call soon! 

 

http://www.newdaycm.org/ministrysupport.html
http://www.newdaycm.org/

